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Effective March 6, 2024, the minimum dollar thresholds under the Hart-Scott-Rodino
Antitrust Improvements Act of 1976, as amended, and its rules and regulations (the HSR
Act) will increase by over $8 million. The thresholds determine whether companies are
required to notify federal antitrust authorities before consummating a transaction. The
increased thresholds will provide both buyer and seller more leeway to possibly avoid the
expense and distraction of filing for antitrust clearance before closing a transaction.

The HSR Act “size of transaction” threshold will increase from $111.4 million to $119.5
million. Transactions in which the acquiring party will hold voting securities, non-corporate
interests, or assets valued above $119.5 million (as determined under the HSR Act's rules
and regulations) may require a pre-merger notification if the “size of parties” test is also
achieved and no HSR Act exemptions are applicable. The closing date of the transaction
determines which threshold applies. As a result, any transaction closed after March 6, 2024
will be subject to the higher threshold.

For transactions valued at more than $119.5 million but less than $478 million, the “size of
parties” test thresholds will also increase. Generally, the ultimate parent entity of one party to
the transaction must have annual net sales or total assets of at least $168.8 million (up from
$161.5 million) and the ultimate parent entity of the other party must have annual net sales
or total assets of at least $23.9 million (up from $22.3 million). Transactions valued at $478
million (up from $445.5 million) or more must be reported, regardless of the size of parties
involved in the transaction, unless an exemption applies.

The Federal Trade Commission (FTC) is required by law to annually revise these
jurisdictional HSR Act thresholds based upon the change in gross national product. The HSR
Act requires companies of a certain size involved in a transaction that exceeds the filing
thresholds to file a pre-merger notification with the FTC and Department of Justice and
observe a waiting period unless an HSR Act exemption applies.

The applicable HSR Act filing fees and thresholds will also increase. As of March 6, 2024,
the filing fees and associated thresholds is as follows:
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Greater than $119.5 million to $173.29 $30,000

million

$173.3 million to $536.49 million $105,000
$536.5 million to $1.0729 billion $260,000
$1.073 billion to $2.1459 billion $415,000
$2.146 billion to $5.3649 billion $830,000
$5.365 billion or more $2.335 million

Finally, effective January 10, 2024, the FTC increased the maximum daily civil penalties for
noncompliance with HSR requirements to up to $51,744 for each day of violation. The
annual increase is based on the increase in the gross national product.

If you are evaluating a business acquisition or divestiture, keep these filing thresholds in
mind. An HSR filing can delay closing and add cost to the deal.
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